From April 16th to the 20th « the elderly meeting » took place in Porrúa with a small French delegation and Porrúa. The French delegation was made up of Abel Le Guellec, Yvette Bogard, Odette Delplace, Daniel Le Maitre, accompanied with Pascal Bricet and Malo Combes. Porrúa was represented by Benitina Santoveña Martinez, Ángel Noriega Amieva, Meri Romano and Virtudes Cantero.
Using as connecting thread the subject of Change, each one had prepared a small speech, based on his own experience, about a significant aspect of the rural world transformation in the last 50 years. The chosen subjects were: family, women, fieldwork and farm machinery, cheese and cider elaboration, travels and emigration. 
On Friday 16th the program and its objectives was presented to the media. Then, started the workshops where each participant exposed his way of thinking about his chosen subject. At the end of each intervention, started the debate in which all of them participated spontaneously, telling their doubts and their own experiences. 
Abel treated the farm machinery evolution from his childhood to now. He talked about the associative and syndical world and the perspectives he sees for the future. Yvette talked about the woman role in the rural world and the social achievements she obtained in the last years: the conquest of independence by working.
Odette talked about travels, the communication and the feeling of looking for and finding her village without feeling as a stranger because she was coming from the capital.
Daniel and Meri explained the changes in the artisanal world on the basis of cheese and cider production, and reflected on their own vital change.
The couple formed by Angel and Benitina, with Virtudes talked about emigration, about their adaptation in a foreign country which they didn’t know and didn’t understand, about their return, the yearning of the country that had received them, and about the relationship and behavior changes experienced in the families.
After three days of work, peppered with cultural visits, the conclusions arrived. From our point of view, this meeting has been a great success. First, we thought that they would need support material to help them to communicate their opinions, but it hasn’t been necessary at all. The conversations, questions, doubts and reflections emerged spontaneously. Since the beginning the ambiance was warm and respectful that encouraged to participate freely and gave cause to tender and very personal confessions that put the icing on the top of the cake of the meeting. It was evident that they became friends in a short time: they all showed their willing of meeting again and to go into the subjects in depth. They found the meeting necessary, not only for themselves but also for the future generations, because of all they can learn much from a world almost past. 
